
SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 

NOTICE OF ENACTMENT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that on December 6, 2023, the Snohomish County 
Council approved Ordinance No. 23-132 

ORDINANCE NO. 23-132 

APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE SNOHOMISH COUNTY EXECUTIVE TO 
SIGN THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE PORT OF EVERETT, 

SNOHOMISH COUNTY, AND THE CITY OF EVERETT REGARDING COST SHARING 
FOR JETTY LANDING PARK PLAYGROUND 

Summary: The Jetty Landing facilities are owned in common by the Port, the County, and 
the City of Everett for the benefit of the public. The County Executive and the County 
Council have determined that it is consistent with the Comprehensive Parks and Recreation 
Plan, and in the public interest of County residents to participate in joint undertakings with 
local municipalities to increase recreational opportunities and facility capacity. The County, 
the Port of Everett and the City of Everett have negotiated the terms of an interlocal 
agreement to share the cost of a playground at Jetty Landing Park. The Port will pay the 
estimated cost of $316,566.24 and the County will reimburse the Port $50,000. 

For More Information: Copies of the ordinance and related documents are available 
upon request by calling the Council Office at (425) 388-3494, 1(800) 562-4367 x3494, 
TDD 1(800) 877-8339, or by e-mailing Contact.Council@snoco.org. The ordinance is 
also available on the Council’s website at https://snohomish.legistar.com/Default.aspx 
(File #2023-1327). 

Dated this 11th day of December, 2023. 

Deputy Clerk of the Council 

Publish: December 13, 2023 

SUBMIT AFFIDAVIT TO: County Council 
SUBMIT INVOICE TO:  DCNR-Parks - 104470 
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